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Greenbelt Police honor 2021 Officer and Professional Staff Member of the Year 

 
GREENBELT, MD- The Greenbelt Police Department recognize Data Administrator Marcia Brown 
and Master Police Officer Carl Roberson with annual awards. 

Ms. Marcia Brown was selected as the 2021 Professional Staff Member of the Year as a result of 
her outstanding work in coordinating all of the technology and data of the police department. 
Ms. Brown was the project lead on the department’s transition and implementation to the 
PGPD’s dispatch and records management systems. She is also the manager of the body-worn 
camera program which includes overseeing all of the equipment, as well as the video evidence 
captured by officers. Ms. Brown is an invaluable member of the GPD and helps our officers 
provide outstanding service to the community.  
 
Master Police Officer Carl Roberson was selected as the 2021 Officer of the Year. M.P.O. 
Roberson is a 4 ½ year veteran of the Greenbelt Police Department and a 2-year member of the 
Department’s Criminal Investigations Unit. Since his appointment as a detective, Detective 
Roberson has become one of the “Go to Guys” in the unit. He has actively investigated all types 
of crimes ranging from frauds and thefts to robberies and homicides. Detective Roberson has 
been instrumental in training new detectives that come into the unit. He assisted with the 
creation of an FTO checklist and goes on-scene with new detectives when they are called out 
regardless of the time. Still learning himself, Detective Roberson continues to enhance his 
career by attending numerous advanced training courses to keep up to date with current 
trends. Aside from his daily duties as a detective, Carl serves on the Community Action Team, 
building community relationships and promoting community policing. Detective Roberson has 
spent numerous hours working with team members and attending meetings on his own time. 
He continually monitors social media and watches City Council meetings to keep his finger on 
the pulse of the community and get ahead of situations before they arise. He also sits on a 
number of ad-hoc department committees due to his involvement with the FOP. 
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